
 
 
Request for Board of Commissioners’ Action 

From:            Date:       
 
Subject:        Item Number:       
  

Commissioners,  
 
The county fire department does not currently have extrication equipment (Jaws of Life).  
Over the past 9 months, there have been 7 calls where extrication equipment has been 
needed to assist with removing patients from vehicles.  The City of Adel has been 
performing extrication for the past several years within the county and that continuously 
puts this shorthanded in the city while they are helping us. 
 
We have submitted for a grant through Firehouse Subs for a complete set of equipment 
(Spreaders, Cutters, and Rams).  If this is approved, it will be put in service after 
everyone is completely trained on the equipment. 
 
The piece that we are talking about now is a combination tool.  It’s a spreader / cutter 
combined.  This is a demo unit that is about a year old.  Nothing is wrong with the unit 
and it has just been recertified.  This unit can be put in any of the quick response units 
that we have, and it will give us the capability of a quicker response throughout the 
county.  The new price on this unit is $14,000.  Since it is a demo unit, they are asking 
$7,000 for it.   
 
I have spoke with Sheriff Hanks, he has stated that he will assist with the cost of this unit.  
We have also been given a couple of donations totaling $1,250 for the purchase of this 
jaws unit. 
 
Thank you, Johnny West 
 
 
 
Chairman will need a motion to approve or deny the purchase of the extrication tool 
for the volunteer fire department with the understanding that the expense will be 
offset by the Sheriff’s Department and donations.  
 
 
 
 
Motion made by      
Second made by      
Any discussion:              
              
Votes    yes       no                      Motion carried/ failed 
 
 

Johnny West, VFD Chief January 2, 2020 

VFD Extrication Tool 
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